

# ASC X12C COMMUNICATIONS AND CONTROLS SUBCOMMITTEE

## Interim Meeting Minutes

**AUGUST 13, 12 Noon – 1 pm EDT**

**Attendance—12 people, 9 constituents**

### 1. Thursday, August 13

#### 1.1. Administration

- 1.1.1. Rachel Foerster was elected by acclamation to serve as the subcommittee's Vice-chair. She will be the PRB representative.

#### 1.2. Pending Items

- 1.2.1. [The All Zeros Proposal](#)
- 1.2.2. [TR3 Change Request 1933](#)

#### 1.3. RFI Database

None

#### 1.4. Active

##### 1.4.1. MR 008318 Disapproval Comments

- 1.4.1.1. This MR was approved in the 2020-07 ASC Technical Ballot, but had two technical disapproval comments, which X12J referred to this subcommittee.
- 1.4.1.2. Disapproval Comment 2: In looking at this MR, I think there is either a typo error or a change in direction that I missed. DE1818 I thought was going to be Loop ID WITH Suffix; not Loop ID Suffix. I don't see DE to put the loop ID in the 3 DE listed.
- 1.4.1.3. Disapproval Comment 3: The definition for Data Element 1818 Loop ID Suffix is "Represents a suffix" but what is it a suffix to? In the segments where this data element is used as part of C072 Composite Loop Identifier, C072 is mutually exclusive with Data Element 447 Loop Identifier so you cannot have both at the same time. Was it the intent to have Data Element 1818 to contain both a Loop Identifier and the Suffix and should it be named and defined as Loop Identifier with Suffix rather than just a suffix?

- 1.4.1.4. Subcommittee agreed to recommend to X12J that the ballot be invalidated by Steering and that the MR should be reworked.
- 1.4.2. MR [017220](#) "Modify section 2.3.8 in X12.61"
  - 1.4.2.1. Subcommittee agreed that the following sentence should be reinstated in the document: "Loops at the same nesting level should be contiguous at the end of the parent structure."
- 1.4.3. CR [1685](#) "Request to modify two images in the Acknowledgment Reference Model."
  - 1.4.3.1. Reviewed Max-Gerd Retzlaff's proposal for changing the ARM. Staff will change the spelling of "acknowledgment" to make it consistent with X12 convention. Motion to approve Max's proposal passed unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 12:45 PM EDT